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May 1977 be a year of peace and
happiness for all residents of our
community,

Civic League Board of Directors:
Pres: Teri Mikulka 497-585b
lst, Vice Pres: Walt Schriefer
497-3818
?2nd. Vice Pres: John Reimer 497-4702
3rd. Vice Pres: Steve Riley 497-1448
Dir. Rec. Center
Treas: Marty Walsh 499-0375
Recrdg. Sect: Mary Lowder 497-5125
Crspdge. Sect: Jean Weber 499-6193
Fncl, Sect: Dick Lowman 499-6263
Immed. Past Pres: Jim Willenbrink
497-2057
Social: Ann Williamson 499-3455
Bulletin Brd: August Thennet 497-2066
Boat Ramp: Roger Bell 499-6988
Earl Davis 497-7208
Newsletter Joanne Sibelius 497-1312

January Meeting:

The January Civic League meeting
will be held at Atlantic Permanent
and Loan on Jan. 21st. at B:oo0 p.m.

New Years Thought:

A 1little more patience, a little

more charity for all, a little more
devotion, a little more love, with
less bowing down to the past, a brave
looking fouward to the future with
more confidence in ourselves and

more faith in our fellows, and the
race will be ripe for a great burst
of light and life.

Elbert Hubbard
(1856~1915)

April & May Civic League Meeting:

As of April 1, 1977 the Civiv League
will no longer be able to hold its
meeting at Atlantic Perm. & Savings.
Dus to popular request we are switch-
ing the meetings to the 3rd. Thursday
of the month, and they will be held
at Pembroke Meadows Elem. School.
meetings dates: April 21 and May 19.

Friends of the Library:

The city of vVirginia Beach is 3rd. in
the state in circulation, and
rapidly becoming Number 2, Yet it rep-
resents only 1% of the citys budget.,
The Friends of the Library is an
organization that gives aid and support
to the Library. Recently, it was able
to provide a teletype machine to
facilitate services for deaf residents,
The Friends of the Library is one of
the few ways that residents can
directly aid our Libraries. On Thurs.
Jan., 27th. at 8:00 p.m. the Library
Board and the Friends of the Library
will hold a reorganizational meeting
at the Great Neck Branch Library.
Marcy Sims, Library Director will
give an update on the new programs
offered by the Virginia Beach Library
System, Membership in the Friends of
the Library are being s@licted.
Current dues are, Active $2.00,
Sustaining $5.00, Supporting ﬂlﬂ oo,
Sponsoring $25. UO Eorpurate/ProFsanl.
$50,00, Lifetime 3100 00. Checks are
to be made payable to the Friends of
the Virginia Beach Library and mailed
to: Friends Of the Library, Dept.

of Public Libraries, Municipal Center,
Virginia Beach, Va. 23456

Cheese Nibblers:
3 C.itlour
1 C, shredded American or Gharp
Cheddar cheese.

C. soft butter

tsp. salt
Combine all ingredients. Blend with
a pastry blender. Knead in bowl to
form dough, Shape into balls, using
1l scant tsp. each. Place on ungreased
bake sheets. Bake at 350 for 12-15
min. Makes about 5 doz. (Dough can be
made ahead and kept in the ref. until
ready to bake.)




PaToA. :

February 15th,===m=-- 7:30p.m.

The P.T.A. will sponsor a Film and
Discussion on Child Abuse and the

new law concerning Child Abuse. The
program will be presented under the
auspicies of the Virginia Beach Dept.
of Mental Health.

Junior Carden Club:
The Pembroke Meadows Junior Garden
Club will mest on Thursday, Jan. 20,
at 7:00p.m. at 4317 Temple Court.
There will be a guest speaker who

will talk about polution, specifically
about polution in our river, The
Lynnhaven. Please be prompt, and if
you have not paid your dues yet,
please remember them.

Vandalism:

There has been some vandalism recently
to the stockade fencing separating

the Townhouses and the Shopping Cntr.
Parents are askad to remind their
children to be careful when playing
near the fence. The appearance of the
fence affects the appearance of our
community.

Home Security:

Things to do to improve your home
Security:

Make sure your house numbsrs are clear
and easy to read.

Use of Deadbolt lncks on all doors,
including the garage door.

Proper use of lighting, and use lights
that cannot be easily removed or
destroyed.

Use of a Viewer in the door.

A security check can be obtained by
calling the Third Precinct. (464-9631)

EcoS:
Turbside pickups include only bundled
newspapers and magazines which should
be placed curbside by 8:00 a.m. onN
the morning of the collection.
Januarys pickup is the 24th.

€Cos

Cable T.Ve:

Television viewers in the Pembroke
area will be the first in the city to
be able to subscribe to cable t.v.
Cox Franchises will begin constgctn.
by Jan. 11, 1977, and Beach residents
will be able to hook up by Jan. 1978.
The connection fee will be $20.00 and
there will be a monthly sarvice rate
of $7.50, includipng a onse dollar
converter fee. The converter fee will

| How to care for your trees. Learn

enable subscribers to tune into
channels 2-36., Without it, the only
channels available will be 2-13.

In addition to cable television,
Pay Cable will also be available.
Subscribers will pay a separate feae
for the service, and they will be
able to see uncut and uninterrupted
events not available on commercial
networks. "Pay Cable" is only
avajilable to a cable t.v. subscriber.

Parents;
Please warn your children that the
water in our lakes doesn't freeze

sufficiently to support them. It is
not safe to walk on the ice.

Januarys Civic League Program:
January Z2lst,.

how to protect, prune and care for
your tress. Mr. Roger Huff will
present a program that will include
a sl%da show and question and answer
session. Mr. Huff is our new city
arborist. Please plan to be present.,

Do unto others as thouagh
the others, SR ®

.




